Government of West Bengal

Panchayats & Rural Development Department
Joint Administrative Building (8" floor) Block — HC-7, Sector — 111, Salt Lake, Kolkata — 700 106

Memo No.: 263(21)-SPHC/1S-1/16 Dated Kolkata the 24™ December, 2021

From : Special Secretary to the Govt. of West Bengal
Panchayats & Rural Development Department

To : The Additional Executive Officer,
........................ Zilla Parishad (All) & Siliguri Mahakuma Parishad

Sub :  VWithholding of recruitment process for the State Budget and NHM Dispensaries

Sir,

I am directed to inform you that in reference with the Finance Department’s Memo no. 1971-
F(Y) dated 30.06.2021 (copy enclosed), all ongoing recruitment process of Medical Officers at Gram
Panchayat level dispensaries under State Budget and NHM head has to be postponed until further

order.

Yours sincerely,

Special Secretary to the é“iovt. of West Bengal

Panchayats and Rural development Department

(Enclosure: As stated above)

Memo No. 263(21)/ 1(64) - SPHC/IS-1/16 Dated Kolkata the 24" December, 2021

Copy forwarded for information and necessary action to:-

1) The Secretary, all Zilla Parishad;

2) The Nodal Medical Officer, all Zilla Parishad;

3) The Public Health Programme Coordinator, all Zilla Parishad;
4) Guard file.

Special Secretary to the Govt. of West Bengal
Panchayats and Rural development Department
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